
 
 

April 8, 2021 
 
 
TO: BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
THROUGH: PHILLIP A. WASHINGTON 
 CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
 
FROM: JAMES DE LA LOZA 
 CHIEF PLANNING OFFICER 
 
SUBJECT: AVAILABILITY FOR PUBLIC REVIEW AND COMMENT: THE 

DRAFT COORDINATED PUBLIC TRANSIT – HUMAN SERVICES 
TRANSPORTATION PLAN 

 
ISSUE 
 
On March 19, 2021 Metro released the Draft Coordinated Public Transit – Human 
Services Transportation Plan (the “Plan”) for public review and comment. The Draft Plan 
addresses the mobility needs for seniors and persons with disabilities and prioritizes 
projects that can be undertaken by Metro or other transportation providers in LA County 
to meet those needs. Metro is conducting public outreach to solicit feedback on the 
Draft Plan, which is available for public review and comment until April 19, 2020. After 
incorporating comments, Metro will prepare a Final Plan for Board consideration and 
approval in June 2021.  
 
DISCUSSION 
 
Significant funding in Los Angeles County for human services transportation (enhanced 
transportation services for transportation-disadvantaged populations, in particular 
seniors and persons with disabilities) comes from the Federal Transit Administration 
(FTA) Section 5310 Program. These funds total approximately $9 million per year in the 
County, and Metro is the designated recipient, responsible for allocating and 
administering these funds through both formula and competitive solicitation processes. 
Federal regulations require that projects receiving Section 5310 funding come from a 
Coordinated Plan, which must be developed by the designated recipient with the 
involvement of seniors and persons with disabilities. The Plan, once finalized, will help 
achieve Metro’s long-range planning goal to enhance customer service and fulfill our 
planning obligations, allowing Metro to continue receiving FTA Section 5310 funds. 
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The goal of the Section 5310 program is to improve mobility for seniors and individuals 
with disabilities by removing barriers to transportation services and expanding 
transportation mobility options.  
 
The Plan does the following: 
 
> Assesses transportation services provided for target population groups (i.e. seniors 
and persons with disabilities). 
 
> Considers and evaluates current and future target population transportation needs. 
 
> Develops goals and strategies to address gaps in existing transportation services. 
 
> Prioritizes projects and programs that will improve mobility for target population 
groups. 
 
> Allows Metro to fulfill its responsibilities as the Designated Recipient for Section 5310 
funds in LA County 
 
Going forward, Metro will use the Plan to inform decisions on funding allocation and 
project selection under the FTA Section 5310 Program. In addition, the Plan will be 
available as a resource for human service transportation providers countywide to guide 
their local transportation investments that support older adults and persons with 
disabilities. 
 
NEXT STEPS 
 
Staff is conducting public outreach and will consider all comments received prior to April 
19, 2021. Staff will incorporate comments received in the Final Plan and present the 
Plan for Board consideration in June 2021.   
 
ATTACHMENTS 
 
Attachment A – Draft Coordinated Public Transit – Human Services Transportation Plan  
 
 


